
August 18, 2023

Dear Churches and Supporters,

In looking towards the future ministry needs of the camp, the Board of Trustees, in consultation with
the Board of Directors, implemented a new management model at Round Lake Christian Camp in
2022. Rather than employing a single camp manager, the camp now employs a management team.
This team works directly under the board and shares the responsibilities previously assigned to a
single camp manager. The following employees were selected by the board to serve on the
management team: Lance Powers, Sam Spence, Ben Strouse and Brianna Cooper-Risser.

At the conclusion of Summer Camp 2023, Lance Powers, one of the members of the management
team, announced that he has accepted a position with another employer. The board would like to
thank Lance for his years of service to the ministry of Round Lake. We wish Lance and his family well
as they make this transition.

The camp will continue to be served by the management team, now consisting of the remaining three
members, all of whom each have at least a decade of experience working at Round Lake. Both the
Board of Trustees and the Board of Directors feel confident in the team’s ability to manage the camp
through this transition.

Please direct any questions to Brent Dudgeon, Chairman of the Round Lake Board of
Trustees. Brent may be reached at bd@nci-ins.com.

You may also contact Jeremiah Stivers, Chairman of the Round Lake Board of Directors, at
jeremiah.stivers@ripleycoc.com.

Thank you for your ongoing partnership in the ministry of the camp!
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